
 

Staff Report 
April 21, 2025 Council Workshop Meeting 

 

Citywide Horizontal Curve Safety Project Professional Services Agreement Supplement 2 

Presenter:  James Carothers, Engineering Manager 

Time Estimate:  Five minutes 

 

Phone Email 

360.817.7919 jcarothers@cityofcamas.us 
 

BACKGROUND:  The City has received $360,000 in FHWA grant funding to conduct speed 

studies and evaluate the conditions and road signs at horizontal curves on major roads 

throughout the City. Results of these studies will be used in replacing signs and pavement 

markings that do not meet current design standards. It is anticipated that the grant will cover 

the entire cost of the project, including permitting and installation of all signs and markings. 

 

SUMMARY:  In 2023 the City entered into a professional services agreement (PSA) with PBS 

Engineering and Environmental. The cost of this PSA and previously approved supplement 1 is 

$100,192.52 and covers initial site assessments, preliminary engineering design, right-of-way 

evaluations, and environmental and cultural resources assessments and permitting.  

 

PSA Supplement 2 adds the following tasks to the agreement: 

 Bidding Support 

 Construction Management 

 

The cost of PSA Supplement 2 is $10,066.00 and will provide responding to contractor questions 

during bidding, field locating the locations of new signs, and field inspections to verify 

conformance with plans and specifications 

 

BENEFITS TO THE COMMUNITY:  Citywide safety improvements to roadway curves will benefit 

all road users. 

BUDGET IMPACT:  This project is fully funded by the FHWA grant.  

RECOMMENDATION:  Staff recommends this item be placed on the May 5, 2025 Council 

Regular Meeting Agenda for Council’s consideration. 

 


